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Look for the Trivia Ques-
tion 

 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

Mustang of the Month 

“Maria” - Tom and Mel Henderson 

Cruise change for June: June 27th 

Fort Worden Picnic will change to a 

Westport Winery Cruise on June 28th. 

See calendar 

Hey! Did you see our show flyers?  

When you see our club member, Burt Kreidler, say 

thanks. He and his business, American Home Center, do-

nated 3000 of these for the car show. The value of these 

double sided color flyers is $1400.  WOW!  

Thank you, Burt! 

Peanut Butter Drive  

Now through June 16th  

Any Event or Meeting. 

See page 6 for Show 

sign-ups. We still 

have a few open 

spots! It is getting 

close. E-mail Missy if 

you can help:   mary-

helenwillert@yahoo

.com  

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
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H ello Mustang Friends.  The sun 

is shinning and it looks like 

Spring is in the air.  The club is growing 

with new members joining every month.  We have our first 

two members with 2015 Mustangs. There are a lot of activ-

ities coming up so check the schedule and come out and 

join the fun. 

The club is helping Korum Ford with their Peanut Butter 

Drive.  We would like to have 100 jars of peanut butter by 

the June Membership meeting.  This is a big goal but I 

know this club is very generous.  You can bring them to 

any club event or if your schedule precludes you from mak-

ing any events prior to the June meeting I would be happy 

to  come and pick it up from you.  I love driving my car and 

any excuse to get out is good for me.  Just give me a call 

(253-227-4006) and I will work out a time and location.  

Thank you to Pete and Nancy Freeman for organizing the 

Kitsap 9/11 Memorial cruise.  It was a fun and emotional 

cruise.  If you were unable to attend please find the time to 

go.  We have added the information about the memorial 

below for your convenience or check out their web page at 

www.kitsap911memorial.org. 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

 

2015 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Pete Freeman  (253) 531-4624 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Rachel Lanigan (253) 820-6645 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 and Missy Willert 

(253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—Nancy 

Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

 

President’s Message: 

Member involvement 

makes the club 

work! 

Trivia: 

Q—How many songs have featured 

Mustangs since 1964? 

A—D. 50 or more     Mustang Songs 

http://www.kitsap911memorial.org
http://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nation-now/2014/04/17/ford-mustang-songs-50th-anniversary/7814091/
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 Charity Events 

50/50 Raffle– All year the club provides an opportunity for members to purchase 
tickets for this raffle. Fifty percent of the proceeds go to a member with the win-
ner drawn at the Holiday Potluck. You don’t have to be present to win.  

 
Fifty percent goes to one of the charities we support.  

 
Missy has set her goal this year at $600 so we will be hearing from her a lot.  Be ready to 
give at any PCMC event. We are  up to $172! (only $428 to go) We can do it! 
 
This fund raiser is fun and the more we collect, the more goes to our charity. Fun and a good 
cause! 

Have you got your ticket  

order in yet? 

Don’t forget to order your tickets for our Day at 

the Ball Park by July 20th. 

Because this is the last weekend for the Raini-

ers this season and a Friday Night Fireworks 

event, they are expecting a large crowd. We 

have reserved 20 seats and can reserve more 

but the sooner we get our seats the better the 

chances are we can all get seated together. 

Tickets will include a hot dog, chips and bever-

age, club recognition on the board, reserved 

seats, and program for $11.50. For $17.50 you 

get all of those “goodies” plus a Limited Edition 

Tacoma Rainier’s  Hat!! 

See the flyer with the ticket order in the Flyer 

section of this newsletter. Please bring this to a 

club meeting or send it into the club (info on the 

flyer) as soon as possible. 

This is going to be a fun event. 

We hope to see a big club turn 

out. 

Save the Date: August 28th 

All day cruise around Mt. Rainier on Saturday, 

August 1st 

More information to follow 

Save the Date: August 1st 
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General Meeting Minutes-May 19, 2015 

CALL TO ORDER - Greg Robbins, president 

 

WELCOME VISITORS, NEW MEMBERS, AND MEMBERS 

APPROVAL OF APRIL MINUTES AS THEY ARE PRINTED 

IN “PONY NEWS” 

1st Paul Geise, 2nd Dennis Willert, Member ship Ac-

cepted and Approved. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT - Nancy Freeman 

Car show – Revenue – Sponsorship, Pre-Registration, 

T-shirts 

        Expenses -  Postage, Garbage Cans 

Club – Revenue - Membership Dues, General Raffle, 

Club Merchandise, Club Charity Awards, Donated by a 

Member, Name Tags, Daffodil Reimbursement,  Cruis-

es, Car Show 

 Expenses -  Postage, Printing, Cruises, Car 

Show 

1st Bill Norman, 2nd Rachel Lanigan, Membership 

Accepted and Approved. 

 

MCA REPRESENTATIVE REPORT -Nancy Freeman –In 

2016 there will not be a Grand National show instead 

MCA will celebrate their 40th birthday at Indianapolis 

Speedway. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Car Show - Missy Willert and Charlene Rivera - We 

have filled all of our sponsorships. We are still collect-

ing raffle items and goodie bag items. Preregister ear-

ly; we only have 31 goody bags left. Car show T-shirts 

are available for purchase. We have the volunteer sign

-up list, please take a look at it and see if there's any-

thing on the list that you would be interested in help-

ing with at the car show. June's car show meeting will 

be at Rick and Joanie’s. July's car show meeting will 

be at Carr’s. 

Rainier Baseball Game - Heidi Geise - The game is Au-

gust 28th; please see the flyer in the newsletter or the 

website for more information. The money is due by 

July 20th; $17.50 includes the hat or $11.50 with no 

hat. 

Vintage races - Tom Albert and Tim Gwyn - The races 

are July 3, 4, & 5 at Pacific Raceway. PCMC receives a 

great benefit of parking in the car corral.  You can 

bring your lunch or buy lunch there, visit the pits, meet 

the drivers and check out the cars. Also, PCMC gets to 

do parade laps during the lunch break.  Monies are 

due tonight cost is $50 for three days or $30 for one 

day, passengers are $25 a day.  The club will meet at 

Panera at South Hill Mall at 8 o'clock and leave at 

8:15 on both Saturday and Sunday. Sunday is a less 

busy day. 

Name tag and jacket orders - Nancy Freeman - This is 

your last chance to order a club jacket or vest until 

next year.  Name tags are available to order at any 

time. 

Lance Lambert is special guest for June general meet-

ing. Lance will talk about his new book and have 

some for purchase for those who are interested.  The 

cost for each book is $15. 

9-11 Cruise - Nancy Freeman - This was a fun cruise. 

There are extra informational flyers on the 9-11 Park 

in Bremerton for those who would like it.  A lot of 

thought that went into the planning of the park. It was 

very informative on what  happened on 9-11. The in-

formation included something from each location 

where the planes went down. We collected 172 Rolls 

of toilet paper and 19 rolls of paper towels that were 

donated to St. Francis house.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Korum Ford and Lincoln Peanut Butter Drive - Rachel 

Lanigan and Greg Robbins - PCMC is helping Korum 

collect peanut butter for the Puyallup Valley Food 

Bank. Our goal is 100 jars. We will collect peanut but-

ter up to the June's general meeting. If you have any 

questions please see Rachel Lanigan. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Friday night dinner is at Sizzler's 

SVTOA Car Show is at Griot’s on Sunday 

Richland Washington car show is Sunday. Some mem-

bers are meeting at the Safeway in Graham at 10 AM 

and they are staying at the Shiloh Inn. If you are inter-

ested in traveling with them please let Nancy Freeman 

know so they'll wait for you. 

 

(continued on next page) 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM 
TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmcedi-
tor@gmail.com 
 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

 
Send payment to:  

Pierce County Mustang Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

Duck Daze Parade- Missy Willert - June 6, we will 

meet up at Lefty’s. You're allowed to throw candy, so 

make sure you bring plenty.  Also, we decorate the 

cars up with ducks. 

Daffodil Princess Duck Days Parade - Pam Pistella - 

The Daffodil Festival is in need of a convertible to car-

ry the Daffodil Princesses in the parade. If you are 

available please contact Pam. 

There is no Fort Waldron picnic; instead it is a cruise 

to Westport Winery with a stop at the capital for a 

photo op on Sunday, June 28. 

Friday night cruise In - Tom Albert -Will set up a cruise 

in at Lucky’s on July 10. More info to come. 

 

MUSTANG OF THE MONTH 

Congratulations to Tom and Mel Henderson and their 

2014 Ruby red metallic convertible. 

 

ADJOURNED 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

(see the following page for show sign-ups) 

General Meeting Minutes (continued) 

Trivia: 

Q—What is the World Record for the most 

Ford Mustangs in a single parade? 

Guest Speaker (club 

meeting) June 16th 

Guest speaker—Lance Lambert, Author and TV 

Host  

He has a new book out that he will bring and 

autograph. The cost of the book is $15. 

E-mail Missy if you can help 

with the car show:    

maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com  

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
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Volunteer Sign Up 
Saturday, August 8th 6:00 pm at Storage Unit, 160th – 1 block East off Canyon Road 

Sunday, August 9th 6:00 am at Griot’s 

Truck Pick Up/Return-Rick N.   Registration (7:30 am-Noon)    

Truck Loading (Saturday 6:00 pm)  DOE: Kristin E.         Monika K. 

Driver: Rick N.     PRE: Nancy F.  

Larry R. Burt K.  Chuck B.   

Pete F. Nancy F. Tom A.  Ticket Sales (7:30 am)   

Tent & Table Set Up (Sunday 6 am)  8-10:00 Dennis W.  Vicky O. 

Bryan Z. John J. Clay C.  10:00-12 Renea M.     Kassandra S. 

  

Nancy F. Tom A. Rachel L.                12-2:30  Rachel L.    Taylor   

  

                                                                              

Stanchion Layout (6 am)    50/50 Raffle (10 am-2:00 pm) 

Greg R.                   Charlene R.   11:00     Clay C. Lori R.    

Sam O.   Harley E.     2:00     Larry R. Jordie 

   

MC (9am-4pm) Rick N                                     Tack Shack (8-2:00pm) 

Raffle Set Up (6:30 am)    8-10:00    Rachel L. 

Pam P.  Joanie N.   10:00-12  Greg R 

                                                                            12-2:00   ________________ 

Trophy Set Up (6:30 am)     

Nancy F  Missy W.                             Ballot Counting (Noon) 

Street Signs Set-Up/Pick-Up (7am/3pm) Bryan Z.    Monika K.    Dennis W.  Josh R

  

Pete F. _______________   BOS & Specialty Ballots-Nancy F.    Monika K 

Garbage Cans/Banners (7am)   Truck Unloading - Driver: Rick N. 

Chuck B.  Clay C.                              Chuck B. Tom A. Larry R 

                                                                           ____________________   ___________________ 

Computer/Printer Set Up (7am)            ____________________    

Dan A. Jolene A. Tom A.    

       Freebie Table Re-stocker 

PA System (9am) Jerry M                      Greg R.  Charlene                           

      

Hospitality Area (7am).                                 Show Photographer-Heidi G 

Lynda R.   _______________                    

             

Parkers (7:30-10:30 am)    Kids Voting/Ballots 

Entry Gate: Mike R.    Paul G. Tom A.       

Rich E. Larry R. Jason D. 

Charlene R. Mark S. Burt K.                       Voting Guest Greeter/Instructions 

_________________    ________________  Greg R.  Missy W.                            

              

PARKING LOT CLEAN UP ALL PCMC MEMBERS (4PM) 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are paya-

ble in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15.00 
Car Pennant $7.50 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $7.66 each 

(stick or magnetic) 
 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – June 

John & Robin Johnson   2000 

Bill Bailey    2003 

Paul Nee & Lynette Gallant-Nee   2005 

Dennis Willert   2009 

Missy Willert   2009 

Richard & Kristin Eberly   2012 

Pat & Kathy Smith   2012 

Kathy Taylor   2014 

Greg Zirkle   2014 

Suzy Britain   2014 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF January 2015 

91 Member #s — 71 renewals, 6 new, & 14 Honorary/Lifetime   

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

    Austin  Gomez—Puyallup 

2015 Race Red Coupe 

 

Henry & Margie Deck—Spanaway 

2014 Race Red Coupe 

 Among Our Own: In Our Thoughts: 

 Dennis Willert as he continues to recover. 

 Rick Nordlund as he recovers from back surgery. Now on to the hip. 

 No kneeling for Vickey Olson until she heals. 

 Congratulations to Robin & John Johnson—1st Car Show, 1st Trophy 

 Bill Norman and the loss of his companion, Finley (dog) 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding and stronger fel-

lowship in the preservation and maintenance of all Mustang and other Ford Motor 

products. 

Mission Statement 
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Mustang of the Month 

Tom and Mel Henderson 

2014 Ruby Red Metallic Convertible— “Maria” 

In November of 2012 Mel and I headed off to 

Hawaii for a week. We knew we were going to 

have good weather so we splurged and rented 

a Mustang convertible. My car at that time was 

a Honda S2000. The Mustang was the typical 

rental fleet V6 Premium Automatic. I quickly 

learned that the V6 had plenty of power and 

would really go. The car also handled surpris-

ingly well and was very comfortable and quiet. 

By the end of the week I realized the paradox of 

my S2000 – I loved to DRIVE it but I didn’t real-

ly much like RIDING in it. It was fairly cramped, 

rode somewhat harshly unless on really good 

pavement and was kind of noisy. 

By the time we got home I had pretty much de-

cided to buy a Mustang. I had heard about the 

2015 change to IRS and considered waiting, 

but on January 4
th
 I went in to Lakewood Ford 

and ordered a 2013 Red Candy convertible. I 

heard back from the salesman on the 5
th
 that 

Ford had already closed off 2013 orders and it 

would have to be a 2014 and the color had 

changed. I took a look at Ruby Red and decid-

ed I liked it even better. So on the 7
th
 my order 

went in and on February 28
th
 I took delivery. 

I was trying to come up with a name for her and 

was listening to a 

Kingston Trio album 

when They Called 

The Wind Maria came 

on. Perfect, I thought. 

Top down and wind in 

my hair, so Maria it 

was. 

I had earlier signed on to a week-long coastal 

tour that was organized by my S2000 friends so 

we took Maria. S2000 owners are very easy 

going about that sort of thing. I had become 

very comfortable with shifting it myself using the 

SelectShift button by the time we got to Leg-

gett, CA. We took Hwy 1 toward the coast and I 

was having a blast with the way she handled. I 

had 4 S2000s ahead of me but pretty soon one 

pulled over to let me pass, then another did the 

same. The 2 that were still ahead of me just 

could not get that 

red thing out of their 

rear view mirrors. I 

have since run auto-

cross with her on 

several occasions. 

She has also been on the road. We drove to 

Dallas for Christmas with our sons in 2013 and 

took her on a western states National Parks 

tour last year. She’s a delight on the road and 

returns about 30MPG or better. She’ll be hitting 

the road again next month on a two-week plus 

trip up into Canada. I’ve had her for a little over 

two years now and the odometer reads over 

30,000 miles. 

The only problems I’ve had with her were fail-

ure of the SelectShift button (it became very 

difficult to upshift) and the driver’s side window 

needed adjustment (it was not rising quite as 

far as it should). Lakewood Ford took care of 

both of those issues under warranty. She is the 

first domestic car we’ve owned in over 40 years 

and I have been really happy with her. The Ru-

by Red body with stone top and interior are a 

stunning combination and she gets lots of com-

pliments. 
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May Events  

 

 

Once again PCMC members met to eat and tell 

stories. This month it was the Sizzler at the end 

of Hwy 512.  

We had 23 club members there enjoying steak, 

seafood, and endless sal-

ads.  

Missy had her 50/50 out 

and the sign-up for the car 

show made the rounds. 

Rachel collected about 20 jars of peanut butter. 

I don’t know what The Sizzler management 

thought as people came to dinner carrying bags 

of food. As of this event the club has collected 

43 jars. 

It is fun to get together and enjoy 

the company and the food and 

club business gets done at the 

same time.  

Next month the dinner is June 

19th at The Hanger Inn. Don’t 

miss the fun. 

Friday Night Dinner       Sizzler  May 22 

  9-11 Memorial Cruise             May 9  

On one of the most beautiful days of the year 
so far, the club took a beautiful 
cruise. We started in NE Taco-
ma and ended at Evergreen 
Rotary Park at the 9-11 Me-
morial. If you were not able to 
attend, I highly suggest getting the directions 
from Pete and Nancy and going on your own. 
The park is well worth the trip. 

We began with a collection of toilet paper for 
charity. The club came through 
with 172 rolls of toilet paper 
and 19 rolls of paper towels. 
We cruised through the beauti-
ful Peninsula along Yukon Har-
bor, Poulsbo, and Bremerton. 
We ended the cruise at Apple-

bee’s in Gig Harbor for lunch on the way back. 

In Bremerton, we reached our 
destination of the 9-11 Memorial 
in Evergreen Rotary Park. From 
this observers perspective, a 
moving scene. As we ap-
proached the memorial, above 
the two beams from the Towers, with the Flag 
framed between them, two Bald Eagles flew 
over to welcome us. I wasn’t quick enough with 
the camera but it was an amazing sight. 

As we all moved around the memorial, it was 
interesting to see people tak-
ing in the view in their own 
personal ways. Sometimes 
looking up and touching the 
towers, sometimes looking 
down at the story told of that 
day. Sometimes looking at the event through 
the eyes of children whose art was displayed 

on tiles, and sometimes just 
taking a moment to remember 
that day, the people lost, and 
the impact it had and contin-
ues to have on us all. 

Before we left, the club gathered around the 
beams and Pam Pistella lead us all in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. I know that for Paul and I, 
we plan to return with our children and grand-
son. 

Thank you Pete and Nancy for the cruise. 
Thank you Bremerton for the beautiful memori-
al. Our thoughts continue to go out to all who 
were lost and to their fami-
lies. And...thank you all who 
serve or have served to 
make America a safer place. 

(See next page for more in-
formation on the memorial 
itself. Thank you Nancy and Pete for sharing.) 
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Informational Article: Part 2 - At the Show 

And the story continues…. (suggestion from a mem-
ber and my own observations) 

So we went to our first show of the season pretty 
confident that we had followed all of the suggestions 
from last month’s research. We cleaned the engine, 
took care of the leather and  plastic in the interior. 
We vacuumed even under the mats and took out the 
old hats, coats, and various other items from the 
back seat. We removed those candy bar wrappers 
that even I thought I was kidding about, but there 
they were. 

Our next step was the exterior where we washed, 
clayed, polished, waxed, waxed again, did the clean 
and polish to the windows, washed, sealed the win-
dows, and then waxed a 3rd time. I left out the naps 
but those fell naturally into the process. 

We then packed for the trip with the car kit full of 
Speed Shine, Spray on Wax, towels, tire cleaner, 
etc. We had water and sunscreen and all the 
snacks. 

So we got to the show, put on our sunscreen, 
cleaned the spots that needed it from the travel, 
changed out the mats, cleaned the tires, set up the 
display, and sat back to relax and enjoy the show…. 

There were some gorgeous old classics there. We 
watched them all come in and take their places far 
from the upcoming baseball game. As we watched, I 
noticed that we seemed to be done pretty quickly 
compared to the other owners. Gee we must be 
good! 

But wait...what are they doing? I saw towels, paint 
brushes, touch-up paint, gloves, all sorts of things 
magically appear out of bags and trunks of cars. It 
was like watching Mary Poppins and her carpet bag 
(if you have young kids or grandkids you know what 
I mean). Clearly there was more to be learned. 

So here is what I took away from this event… 

The Car: 

First thing you do at the show is empty the trunk 
and/or back seat depending on where you have 
stashed everything. You do this right away for a cou-
ple of reasons: 1) so you can find everything and 2) 
so you can claim your spot! 

After organizing outside the car, you put on the 
gloves and start to clean. Take the dust and pollen 

off with a micro fiber duster and/or Swiffer for the 
inside. Use the Speed Shine or equivalent to take 
those water spots or any road grime off the exterior 
of the car.  

You then open the hood. There are more creases 
and crevices than…. well we won’t go there! Polish 
with your Speed Shine and towels. Take a soft paint 
brush to the hard to get spots and clean up the dust 
and dirt. Use touch-up paint on the latches that are 
constantly marked from normal use. Walk around 
the car to double check everything. 

The Bag: (and trunk) 

Here are a few ideas from my observations: 

 Soft-brush paint brush 

 Sharpie (name card from registration pack) 

 Clipboard with a plastic sheet cover (voting) 

 Gloves (keep finger prints off car when cleaning) 

 2 bags (one garbage and one for used towels) 

 Touch-up paint (your own car color….) 

 2 sets of keys (many reasons!!!) 

 Reading materials 

 Camera and extra memory (remember to charge 
it the night before) 

 Snacks, lunch, water, sunscreen, etc 

 Some way to fasten the name/car number to the 
front window 

 Portable vacuum, charger, power cleaning tools 

 Presentation materials—signs, stand, display 
books, hats, coats, etc 

 Chairs 

 Windex (and window towels) 

 California Duster (for mid-show freshening up) 

 6 x 6 Tarp (cover your stuff in rain) 

 

(continued on the next page) 
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You: 

Do your math! Yah, the stuff you learned and so 
quickly forgot from high school. It is called percent-
ages. There are lots of cars at these shows and far 
fewer awards. REMEMBER that you came to have 
fun, enjoy some beautiful cars, talk to other people 
who are doing the same thing and that winning is 
not what counts at the event. Winning is not what 
counts! Winning is not what counts! I say that sever-
al times because I was an athlete (no laughing) and 
a PE teacher for a good portion of my career. It is 
not easy to remember that thing about winning. I 
used to tell the kids, “winning is the icing on the 
cake, not the reason for baking it!” 

So what do you do while there? Here are some tips 
stolen and modified from “The Galloping Gazette,” 
Sun County Mustang Club, Moxee, WA (March 
2007): 

 Wander, look at other cars, and talk to other car 
people. (good time to locate and rate the porta-
potties as well) 

 Be prepared to answer lots of questions about 
your own car. 

 Wear comfortable shoes because you will be 
doing a lot of walking. 

 Car shows can be long and hot. Wear a hat and/
or sunglasses to avoid over-exposure to the sun 
even on cloudy days. 

 Don’t hesitate to compliment others on their cars 
but never criticize no matter what. Remember 
what you like to hear about your own and what 
you don’t want to hear. 

 Those please don’t touch signs are not a 
“suggestion” they are an expectation. You know 

all the hard work and tender loving care you put 
into preparing your car….others did the same!  

 Take photos, lots of them, if you wish, but re-
member not to hog the car. Make sure that you 
are quick and not interfering too long with the 
other viewers. If a car owner doesn’t look 
pleased that you are taking pictures, ask and/or 
“step away from the vehicle.” There are plenty 
more at the show. Another thing about photos, 
watch your camera and accessories. Tripods 
and monopods are generally not a good idea 
around the cars. Sometimes I carry a “chain 
pod” but am careful that it stays in my pocket 
until needed (away from the car) and doesn’t 
swing freely near the car. 

 Pay attention to what is going on around you. 
Cars sometimes come and go and people are 
walking all around the cars.  

 If you bring children or pets, please pay attention 
to what they are doing for their own safety and 
as a courtesy to other car owners. 

 Trophies are awarded at the end of the show so 
don’t leave early.  

 If you win a trophy, “Well done!” Whether you do 
or not, look at the other winners and see what 
ideas you can find to use at your next show. 

 

Most importantly: Have fun and help others do the 
same. 

 

Informational Article:  

(Continued) 

Speaking of Car Shows: Car Show Registration Reminder 

Any time you register for a car show be sure to write out Pierce County Mustang Club rather than 

just PCMC. That way we aren’t confused with Pacific Coast Mustang Club when  the host club 

counts up attendees for the club participation award. 

Ideas for Future Articles: 

July/Aug—Mod or Stock  in Shows / Con-

vertibles (reprint) 

Sept/Oct—Autumn Color Drives (What are 

your favorite fall drives?) 

Nov/Dec—Winterizing Your Car 

What do you want to know about? 
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We need help filling some awesome raffle baskets! 

We are making some “Themed Baskets” this year and need 
some items to fill them up.  If you have an item or two, or 
pick something up that goes with one of our “Themes” we 

would love to have it. 

Our Themes are 

Seahawks 

Made in Washington 

Movie Night 

Kids 

Dogs 

BBQ 

Garden 

Scrapbooking 

Car 

 

2015 Car Show Raffles 

Help! 
Due by July General Meeting: 

July 21st 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

PCMC Board 

Meeting 

3 4 5 6 

Griot’s Caffeine 

and Gasoline 

Hillsboro Car 

Show 

U.P Duck Daze 

7 

35th All Ford 

Picnic 

 

All Convertible 

Cruise-in 

Horsepower Car 

8 9 

PCMC Car 

Show Meeting  

10 11 12 13 

14 

Ford Fest & 

Harley Da-

vidson Show—

Griot’s 

15 16 

PCMC General 

Meeting 

Peanut Butter 

Drive 

17 18 19 

Friday Night 

Dinner—

Hanger Inn 

20 

Fox Body Picnic 

21 22 23 24 25 26 

ACM—

Kentucky Derby 

with Mustang 

Auction 

27 

All Ford 

Show—Garage 

Plus 

28 

Westport Winery 

Cruise 

29 30     

JUNE 

See the website for details: www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com


Pony News June 2015 

 

Club Goal: 

100 Jars by 

June 16th 

Bring to any 

club event  

Black03mustang.rl@gmail.com 
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2015 Vintage Races at Pacific Raceways  

Ticket Purchase and Event Information 

  

Dates:              July 3-5,2015 

When:             Sat and Sun at 8AM, 8:15AM Departure 

 (Friday is informal arrival, so meeting prior to driving to Pacific Race
  ways is not planned) 

Meet at:               By Panera Bread on East Side of South Hill Mall 

Cost:               $30/day Car and Driver with Admittance to Car Coral 

                        $50/3 Day Pass Car and Driver with Admittance to Car Coral 

Day of Event:     $25 Additional Adult Passenger 

                                $5 for Children 7-16 

                                Under 7 FREE 

Web-Site:            http://www.northwesthistorics.com 

  

Car Corral tickets MUST be purchased no later than May 19th at the club meeting and 
please indicate which day(s) you will be attending to get an accurate count for the car 
corral. 

  

Additional passengers paid upon entry.  Please try to use cash or check for exact 
amount in order to expedite entry. 

  

Please contact Tom Alpert for more information: 

  

E-mail:                  feponypower@yahoo.com 

Phone:                 (253) 841-3531 

Thanks and hope to see everyone at the races! 

http://www.northwesthistorics.com
mailto:feponypower@yahoo.com
tel:%28253%29%20841-3531
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Mustangs at The Ridge 
Hooked on Driving Event 

Friday July 31, 2015  

At 

The Ridge Motorsports Park 

In Shelton WA 

 

 

Join Pierce County Members as they learn the art of driving their Mustangs.  This is a full 

day of fun and learning with an instructor teaching you how to handle your mustang on 

and off the track. Lunch is included. 

 

Visit the Hooked on Driving site to sign up 

www.hookedondriving.com 

 

Or use our special code to save $40 
www.hookedondriving.com/PCM07312015 

 

If you don’t wish to drive, come out and cheer on the other PCMC members and have 

parade laps or take a ride with an instructor, plan to be at the track by 11 am to sign up. 

Convertibles are not able to participate in the event unless they have a roll bar installed, 

but they can in regards to the parade laps 

 

You will need a certified Helmet, they are available for rent. 

 Please visit HOD site for more info 

 

For those who have sign up to drive or just want to spend the day meet at Hawks Prairie 

Restaurant exit 111 at 6:15 am, leaving at 6:30 am 

 

Contact Charlene Rivera 

For more info  

360-459-3993 
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Pre-registration $15 by July 30th Day of Event $20                         

 Pre-register early...first 60 will receive a goodie bag 

Bring a backpack with school supplies to be entered into a Special Drawing.                                       

 Backpacks will be donated to Caring for Kids. 

50/50 Raffle will be donated to St. Francis House. 

Parking/Registration               
8am—10am                           

Voting                                     
10am—1pm                             

Raffle and Awards                      
2:30 pm 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com                                                                                              
For further information contact 

Charlene Rivera    Show Co-Chairs   Missy Willert 
(360) 459-3993                                          Phone     (253) 565-0592                                                                                
riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net           Email     maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com                                                                                   
 

2014           
Best of Show 
Early Model 

2014 

Best of Show                  
Late Model 

23rd Annual                                     

 Pierce County Mustang Club 

All Ford & Mustang Roundup             

Sunday, August 9, 2015        

Griot’s Garage 

3333 South 38th Street 

Tacoma, WA 98409 
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Pre-registration must be received by July 30, 2015 

  *Includes: Shelby SS, Shelby KR, Shelby 1000, Saleen, McLaren, Roush & AC Cobra.  **Includes: Bullitt, Pace Car, California Special.   
Modified/Personalized: 5 or more non-Ford Factory installed components (wheels, engine trim, headers, stereo, paint/graphics, body kit, 
interior components)  
If you have questions regarding what we count as personalized or  mod, 

please email the car show chair.  1 Car Per Form Please 

Name: _______________________________ 

Address: _____________________________ 

City :_________________________________ 

State: _______________  Zip: ____________ 

Phone: _______________________________ 

Club Affiliation ________________________ 

Year: _________  Make: (Ford)___________ 

Model: ___________Body Style: (Coupe)_________    

Class: ________________ (see table above)  

Modified or Personalized ?        YES    or    NO 

2015 T-shirt Design 

T-Shirt Order  
   Quantity / Size               Price Each             Subtotal 
 
_____ Medium                 $ 18.00  _________ 
 
_____  Large                      $ 18.00  _________ 
 
_____ XLarge                    $ 19.00  _________ 
 
_____  2XL                          $ 20.00  _________ 
 
_____  3XL                          $ 21.00  _________ 
 
_____  4XL                         $ 22.00  _________ 
  
Pre-Registration Fee       $ 15.00  _________ 
 
Day of Show Fee               $ 20.00  _________ 
          

          TOTAL AMOUNT DUE          $     _________                     

A limited number of shirts will be available for sale at the 

show. To guarantee a shirt, please pre-order by July 30th. 

Mail completed form and  fees to:  Pierce County Mustang Club, PO Box 44853, Tacoma, WA 98444 

A  64 1/2-66 Coupe/2+2 

B  64 1/2-66 Convertible 

C  64 1/2-66 2+2 

D  67-68 Coupe  

E  67-68 Convertible 

F  67-68 Fastback 

G  69-78 All  

H  79-93 Coupe 

I  79-93 Convertibles 

J  94-98 All  

K  99-04 All 

L 05-09 All   

M  10-15  All 

N  *64 1/2-04 Non-Fact. Specials                 

O  *05-15 Non-Factory Specials  

P   **Factory Specials 64 1/2 –98 

Q  **Factory Specials 99-2015 

R  64 1/2-78 Modified 

S  79-93 Modified 

T  94-04 Modified 

U  05-09 Modified 

V   10-15 Modified 

W  Shelby Pre 2007 

X Shelby 2007-2009 

Y  Shelby  2010-2015 

Z  Boss  All 

AA  Mach 1  All 

BB  Cobra  All 

CC   Stock Fords/Non-Mustang 

        Pre 1979 

DD   Stock Fords/Non-Mustang  

        1980-current 

EE   Modified Fords/ 

       Non-Mustang 

FF   Hot Rods including   

        Non-Ford powered 

GG  Ford Trucks All 

HH  Teen Driver  

II    Under Construction 

  

***************************** 

From NORTH or SOUTH via I-5 

Take the West 38th Street exit 

*************************** 

To Help With Traffic Flow, 
Please 

Turn right on Pine 

Turn left on South Tacoma Way 

Turn left on South Lawrence 

ALL LEGS OF CANOPIES, TENTS 

& SPORT UMBRELLAS MUST BE 
WEIGHTED DOWN. 

Liability: in  consideration of acceptance of the right to participate,  entrants/participants/spectators, by execution of this release discharge Pierce County 
Mustang Club, Korum Ford and affiliates, Griot’s Garage, and Mustang Club of America of and from any known or unknown damages, injuries, judgments/
claims from any cause whatsoever that may be suffered by an entrant to his or her property.  Participants are liable for all guests associated with registered 
car.                               

SIGNATURE ___________________________________________________________ (Guardian if under 18 years of age) 
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PIERCE COUNTY MUSTANG CLUB 

FAMILY LUAU PICNIC 

 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 23RD 

11 to 4 

RAIN OR SHINE 

FRONTIER PARK 

217TH & Meridian, Graham 

 

 

 

BRING A TROPICAL DISH TO SHARE 

AND 

WEAR YOUR FAVORITE HAWAIIAN SHIRT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB WILL PROVIDE BEVERAGES, MAIN DISH, PLATES AND UTENSILS 

THERE WILL BE SLOW DRAGS & A BLIND DRIVER OBSTACLE COURSE  

BOUNCE HOUSE FOR THE KIDS 
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Ponies at Emerald Downs 

September 13, 2015 

Join Pierce County Mustang Club for breakfast at 9:45 am: 

The Hangar Inn 

16919 Meridian E 

Puyallup, WA 

We will leave there at noon to cruise over to: 

Emerald Downs 

2300Emerald Downs Drive 

Auburn, WA 98001 

 

Cost 

$7.00, or $5 with your Emerald Rewards card 

Children 17 and under FREE, and kids 13 and under must be accompanied by parent or guardian. 

Military personnel with current I.D. receive FREE admission 

There are Food Vendors Available (Optional Cost)   

Or 

 You May Bring a Small Personal Cooler 

You can bet on the Ponies or Just Cheer them on 

 

We are collecting Coloring Books and Crayons for “Caring for Kids” 

For more info 

Contact: Charlene Rivera  riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 360-459-3993 

Or  

Joanie Nordlund rjnordlund@comcast.net 253-848-0386 

 

http://www.emeralddowns.com/subcontent.aspx?SecID=886
mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
mailto:rjnordlund@comcast.net
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Emerald Queen Casino 

The Emerald Queen Casino is your one 
stop shopping for your entertainment 
needs. 

From gambling to nightlife, you can find 
something to fill your needs, plus some. 

 Hungry? Stop by the buffets for some  

 

great seafood or eat in one of the restau-
rants.  Stop in for a concert and stay 
over in one of their hotel room. 

Web Site: EmeraldQueen.com 

Griot’s Garage 

Griot’s sell everything an automotive en-
thusiast would want and items that they 
didn't even know existed!  They focus on 
quality.  They make all their car care 
products.   

Griot’s is constantly “striving for perfec-
tion”. Stop in and see the Griot’s crew 
and find out what they have for your  

 

Mustang. 

Phone:  253-922-2400 

Address:  3333 South 38th Street, Taco-
ma WA 

Web Site:  GriotsGarage.com 

SPONSOR HIGHTLIGHTS 

Brad Hadman 

Brad Hadman is a renowned dragster 
chassis and car builder located in Taco-
ma. Several NHRA top fuel dragsters 
use Hadman's designs including Al-
Anabi Racing, both Morgan Lucas drag-
sters and Stever Torence.   

Hadman's race team has for a number of 
years sponsored the Fallen Hero Award 
at our annual car show. 

 

Progressive Metalcraft, Inc 

2219 112th Street E, Tacoma WA 

253-539-3339 
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Aquarius Pump Company 

Aquarius Pump Company has been in 
business over 20 years. They install and 
repair water well and septic pumping 
equipment. Mike is licensed in WA State 
as a master electrician and plumber.  

They service Pierce, Mason and Kitsap 
counties.   

 

If you are in need of a water well in-
stalled or repaired or septic pumping 
equipment, call Mike. 

360-876-8885 

Renegade Club of Wash-
ington 

The Renegade Mustang Club is a group 
of Wild and Wacky Mustang Lovers.  
They have members from 5 different 
mustang clubs.  The Renegade have 
been supporting Mustang Car Show by 
showing their cars and sponsoring a tro-
phy or two since 1995.   

 

Thanks to our Renegade members for 
supporting Pierce County Mustang Club. 

SPONSOR HIGHTLIGHTS (continued) 

Gold Silver And Coin Ex-
change 

Do you have any gold, silver, jewelry, or 
coins you would like to exchange?  Stop 
in and see Wayne Pistilla.  He will offer 
an honest and fair price for your items. 

 

 

15317 Meridian St E #A, Puyallup, WA 

1-253-256-4035 

www.facebook.com/#!/puyallupgold 
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 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

KORUM FORD LINCOLN 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 

LAKEWOOD FORD    GUSTAFSON INSURANCE PERFORMANCE COATINGS 

Lakewood      Puyallup    Auburn 

253-474-0511     253-848-2400   253-735-1919 

 

CJ’s PET SERVICES    S & S TIRE MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE 

Olympia    Puyallup Puyallup 

360-493-1945    253-536-2676 253-845-2441 

 

MUSTANG RANCH    THE MUSTANG SHOP BRAD HADMAN RACE CARS 

Eatonville    Kent Tacoma 

253-847-2623    253-218-0323 253-539-3339 

 

METAL MAGIC    DAFFODIL FESTIVAL GOLD,SILVER & COIN EXCHANGE 

Tacoma    Puyallup Puyallup  

253-472-2235    253-8404194 253-256-4035 

 

YOKES CONSTRUCTION    BURGER RANCH AQUARIUS PUMP COMPANY 

Spanaway    Tacoma Seabeck 

253-847-9460    253-472-3096 360-876-8885 

 

RAINIER VIEW WINERY    BATTERY SYSTEMS BUD’S MACHINE & ENGINE SHOP 

Graham    Sumner Lakewood 

360-893-3107    253-826-4733 253-588-2837 

 

(CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE) 

http://www.korum.com/
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COSTCO TRIPLE XXX ROOTBEER AMERICAN HOME CENTER 

Puyallup Issaquah Puyallup 

253-4455-7566 425-392-1266 253-841-3600 

 

LAK WOODWORKING EMERALD QUEEN CASINOS GRIOT’S GARAGE 

Lakewood Fife Tacoma 

(Monika Kirkland) 888-831-7655 253-922-2400 

 

HOOKED ON DRIVING RENEGADE CLUB OF WA PETE & NANCY FREEMAN 

Beaverton, OR   

502-356-1764      

BILL NORMAN RICK & JOANIE NORDLUND GREG & KAREN ROBBINS  

  

 IN MEMORY OF ERIC COBB  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Next Meeting: Author and TV Host, Lance Lambert  

June 16th at Korum in Puyallup 

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking 

in the back. 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 
28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the 
library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

